
WORKSHOP MEETING 

To: Town Council  

From: Travis Morgan 

Date: 6/23/2025 
 

Re: Parkway Crossing Discussion (Information Item) 
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
REQUEST: Morningstar Law Group on behalf of New Forum development (Parkway Crossing): 
 
Request for my administrative interpretation of the conditional site plan requirements of Parkway 
Crossing. 
 
STAFF COMMENT: 
 
The remaining undeveloped portion of Parkway Crossing has been on hold based partly on no current 
development plans or proposals and partly due to the conditional site plan requirement of “The 
remaining 50% of the development shall not receive certificates of occupancy until the completion of 
Carolina Place Parkway is built and accepted by North Carolina Department of Transportation.” 
The roundabout has been inspected by NCDOT but nowhere have they shown that it has been accepted 
or turned over to NCDOT contrary to their claim. There is a remaining portion of the roadway (see 
below red circled) that could be built by then but has not. Additionally, the diagonally crosshatched 
area shown on the plan as “by others” I interpret that as others must complete that section of roadway 
but that must be done before the remaining commercial section is completed by this development.   
 
Due to the site plan requirements shown on the plan part 5 my initial ruling is that they have not 
fulfilled their requirements and I disagree with their positions in their administration interpretation 
letter. In my opinion the correct path for them to proceed with the plan without additional work to 
complete Carolina Place Parkway is to propose rewording of those conditions before Town Council in 
the same manner the conditions were set in the first place: by Council vote after a public hearing.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PARKWAY CROSSING CONDITIONAL NOTE (5): 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
ACTION: 
 
Informational item seeing your input and direction.  
  


